Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

Newsletter



Date: 19 June 2019

Term: 2 Volume: 10





CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Thursday 20 June

Edu Dance Lesson

Friday 21 June

- Moorditi Mob Dance Incursion PP—Year 6
- **Excursion to Woolworths EC2 & EC3**

Monday 24 June

Edu Dance Lesson

Tuesday 25 June

- **Edu Dance Lesson**
- Edu Dance Concert PP—Year 6 1.30—3pm

Friday 28 June

Assembly Year 6 Room 17

Wednesday 3 July

Wear your favourite colour day

Thursday 4 July

- Chunyart & the Cheeky Parrot Excursion— Year 2 Room 3 & 4
- **Reports Sent Home**

Friday 5 July

- **Barking Gecko Excursion—Year 3** Room 7 & 8
- **Bricks 4 Kidz Incursion PP—YR 6**

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

STUDENTS COMMENCE TERM 3 ON **TUESDAY 23 JULY 2019**

Room 1 Assembly

Congratulations to Mrs Winn and all of the Room 1 students on an entertaining and well-run assembly. Their song about wobbly teeth was relevant and fun. They should also be commended on the way they read their parts and the merit certificates. Well done Room 1!



NAIDOC Celebration

Naidoc Week is celebrated in the week of 7-14 July. As this is during the school holidays, we will be recognising this celebration on Friday 21 June, through a performance by Wesley College's Moorditi Mob. The Moorditj Mob are a group of Indigenous students who perform cultural dances and explain their meaning to students. This performance will be free for all students as the cost is covered by Camboon Primary School.



Reports

Printed copies of Semester 1 reports will be sent home with students on Thursday 4 July. Parents who wish to receive a second copy can notify the office and an electronic (PDF) copy will be sent via e-mail.

Hawaiian Schools Program

As part of the Hawaiian Schools Program, we have been offered the opportunity for a class of students to attend a production by the Barking Gecko Theatre Company. Hawaiian are covering the costs of the performance and also providing transport free of charge. This excursion would usually cost students well in excess of \$20 each. and we thank Hawaiian Noranda for their generosity.

This excursion has been offered to all year 3 students. Parents will need to give permission to attend, but there will not be any cost. Notes have been sent home today.





TASTE BUDS CANTEEN:

Open Monday, Wednesday and Friday Online orderswww.ouronlinecanteen.com.au 9276 7021

UNIFORM SHOP 8.45am to 9.15am

Tuesday 2 July

Talk Soon, Talk Often (Health Dept WA)

As a parent you will answer thousands of questions but the ones about sexuality and relationships are often the most challenging to answer. Some parents can be so worried about giving an absolutely perfect answer that they end up saying nothing at all. You and your family are the most important source of sexuality and relationship information for your children. More than anyone else, you will lay the foundations for well adjusted, confident and healthy children who go on to experience positive relationships. So what is the best way to handle these very important questions? It's simple talking a little and often makes a positive difference to your child's sexual health.

For more information about how to talk to kids about the topic of sex, visit:

https://healthywa.wa.gov.au/Articles/S_T/Talk-soon-Talk-often

Active Laps

Active Laps has started successfully – with more than 50 students participating, and many having done more than 10kms already. Even some of our Kindy students have done laps! Students can arrive from 8.15 to participate in Active Laps. It's a great way to warm-up on these cold mornings!

2020 Enrolments are now open

If you know of any families with children eligible for Kindy next year, (born between 01/07/15 and 30/06/16), who are interested in applying to enrol at Camboon PS for 2020, please let them know to apply now.

All applications for enrolment are due by <u>Friday 26</u>
<u>July 2019</u>. Please note that an *Application for*<u>Enrolment</u> can only be made at <u>one</u> public School.

Applicants will be advised in writing by late August of their success in obtaining a place for 2020. Successful applicants will then be required to complete full enrolment forms.

Please note that students already attending Kindergarten at Camboon Primary School this year <u>are</u> required to apply for Pre-primary 2020.

Application forms for these students will be going home this week. Current students from Pre-primary to Year 6 are automatically enrolled in each subsequent year and therefore it is <u>not</u> necessary to complete another application.

Edu-dance Concert

The Edu-dance concert will be held on Tuesday 25 June in the assembly area. The concert will be presented in two parts and students will only assemble to watch either Part 1 or Part 2, with parents welcome to watch either or both. Lunchtime will be held early on this day (12.40-1.20) so the concert can take place after lunch. Please see below for which classes will be performing in each part.

Concert Part 1: 1.30 – 2.05pm EC3, Room 1, 3, 7, 14, 15 Concert Part 2: 2.15 – 3pm EC2, Room 2, 4, 8, 13, 16, 17

The students have been practising their moves and we are excited to see them perform after so many weeks of hard work. Parents and family members are welcome and encouraged to attend to support our students.

ALL CHILDREN TO WEAR SPORT SHOES ONLY, NO SANDALS, THONGS OR PARTY SHOES.

Hair MUST be tied back. All shorts to be either school shorts, or, shorts of the same length as school shorts. Shorts or bike pants should be worn under dresses or skirts

Pre-primary EC3 & EC2	Jitterbug	Half class red t-shirts with black dots Half class yellow t-shirts with black stripes Black pants or leggings, (black contact is suggested for dots and stripes)
Year 1 Room 1 & 2	Let's Get Loud	Red t-shirt, black pants or school shorts, black bandanna tied around the neck
Year 2 Room 3 & 4	Play That Sax	School shorts, bright coloured t-shirt, wooden spoon
Year 3 Room 7 & 8	Hammer and The Frog	School shorts, green t-shirt, yellow head band worn on forehead
Year 4/5 Room 13 & 14	Do Your Thing	Teachers clothes, shirts, ties etc
Year 5/6 Room 15 & 16	Funk Soul Brother	White t-shirt, black long pants, flannel shirt tied around waist
Year 6 Room 17	Hair Up	Black t-shirt, black bottoms,
	·	2 x strips of contact placed randomly on t-shirt and
		1 x strip of contact placed randomly on right leg
		(Strip to be length and width of a ruler)
\circ		















Newsletter Page 3

AUSSIE OF THE MONTH

🎇 The Aussie of the Month Award is a West Australian 🧱 💆 primary school based award program which has been 🎅 in operation for over ten years, with the participation of hundreds of schools across the state. Like all of our awards the 'Aussie of the Month' recognises personal endeavour, achievement and contribution to the community. The awards also reflect some of the values we share as Australians, a sense of fair play,



Congratulations to the following students who Certificates at the last assembly:

received Merit Certificates at the la			
EC2	Sara N	Linh N	
EC3	Rohan	Wyatt L	
RM 1	Aria P	Hunter S	
RM 2	Sonja V	Lam P	
RM 3	Gabriella D	Serena C	
RM 4	Jamerson N	Jordan F	
RM 7	Nyoka L	Zenan X	
RM 8	Gurek C	Gia Huy P	
RM 13	Max L	Nabaa M	
RM 14	Sari M	Minh P	
RM 15	Gaudioso C	Ava C	
RM 16	Stav M	Hannah S	
RM 17	Sam L	Nikau-Ash S	

Before School, After School and Vacation Care onsite at **Camboon Primary School** morley@careforkidswa.net.au 9275 0202



Please visit our website for the July school holiday program

https://www.careforkidswa.net.au/wp-content/ uploads/2019/06/Vacation-Care-Program-Morley-July-

Chaplain Corner

Anger is a normal emotion that we all feel at times. Anger is not wrong, it's what we do in our anger that is wrong. When our children are angry there are usually other emotions below the surface that are causing the anger. Emotions like frustration, fear or sadness. We can tell our children it's ok to be angry but it's also important to guide them through their feelings and see what's actually causing the anger. Perhaps they are sad about something happening at home or at school. If your child could use some help sorting through their emotions feel free to contact the school and we can help.

P&C News

The West Australian Classroom Cash

We are participating in the Classroom Cash promotion in the West Australian newspaper. Please get your coupons from the West Australian and drop them into the P&C dropbox in the office.

Woolworths Earn and Learn

We are participating in Woolworths Earn and Learn again this year. In conjunction with Woolworths we are helping children across Australia get exciting new equipment for their schools. Last year Woolworths and Earn and Learn delivered over 300,000 pieces of equipment to Learning Centres for science, technology, maths, and arts. Completed sticker sheets can be placed in the box in the school office. Happy shopping!

Book Exchange

The P&C book exchange is now up and running. Please visit the parent room at any time to donate or choose a book. We have a variety of books available, including fiction and non-fiction. There is something for everyone, including a variety of novels and cook books. Happy reading!

Thank you

A big thankyou to all the volunteers who have assisted with tearing classroom cash coupons from papers over the past couple of weeks. Hopefully we will win a big prize!!



For all parenting courses please refer to the Relationships Australia website-https://

www.relationshipswa.org.au/courses-and-seminars/ for-parents

> Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au Phone: 9276 58 32 Fax: 9276 5899

School Canteen: 9276 7021 Camboon Dental Therapy Centre: 9276 2488



In the final week of this term, Camboon Primary School will be celebrating **STEAM:** A **Week of Discovery** to celebrate Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts and Mathematics. The celebrations will culminate with the *bricks 4 kidz* Lego Incursion on Friday 5 July. Information about the incursion has already been sent home and permission forms and payment should be returned to your child's teacher by Friday 28th June.

Special Events and Competitions

The students will participate in a variety of activities within their classrooms but also have the opportunity to participate in the following:

Paper Plane Competition

Back by popular demand, join Mrs Pesce and Mrs Petkoff on Monday 1 July (lunchtime) to see who can design and fly a paper plane the furtherest.

Poster Competition

K-Year 2 students: Design a poster about a number up to 100. Years 3-6 students: Design a poster to advertise a mathematics concept of your choice.

Posters need to be sent to the library by lunchtime on Thursday 4 July. Classroom teachers will supply paper to those students who wish to participate.

Tastebuds STEAM Week Specials

The canteen will be offering a **STEAM Week Special** menu on Monday, Wednesday and Friday. A separate flyer will follow.

Arts "Wear your Favourite Colour Day"

To support our sister school in Amphet Phnom, Cambodia, and to promote Arts as part of STEAM Week, the Social Justice Committee will be holding a "Wear Your Favourite Colour Day" on Wednesday 3 July. For a gold coin donation students can wear clothing in their favourite colour. No coloured hairspray please!

Let's Build an Igloo!

As a whole school project, each student will have the opportunity to be an engineer and lay a brick as part of our build an igloo project. The igloo will be constructed from 2L plastic milk bottles and when completed will be placed in the junior nature play area.

Should you have any questions about the planned activities, please do not hesitate to contact me or your child's teacher.

Fiona Petkoff Leader of Learning Area (Mathematics)

